By Graham Downie
Accessible Voting
Provision to vote at the Australian Federal Election for people who are blind or vision impaired has been made by the Australian Electoral Commission.
Options include: assistance at any polling place, voting by telephone and by postal vote.
Early voting centres are now opened.
The commission says polling place staff are trained to assist individuals, or they may nominate another person to help.
If you are unable to get out of a car and the polling official in charge is satisfied you cannot enter the polling place, ballot papers may be brought to you.
People who are blind or have low vision can vote using the  commission’s dedicated telephone voting service. To register for this service, telephone 1800 913 993 or +61 2 6271 4611 if overseas. You will have to nominate a six-digit PIN. This will be used to vote in conjunction with a registration number sent later. Unlike the ACT election, telephone voting is done by speaking to a person, not by using the telephone keypad. By using your nominated PIN and registration number, the voting assistant will not know your name or address.
Information about postal voting and online or paper application forms for postal voting are on the commission’s website, aec.gov.au/assistance.
The official guide to the 2025 federal election  can be downloaded in e-Braille, e-text and MP3 audio from the same website. Or will be sent on request by calling 13 23 26.
To request a Candidates lists for the House of Representatives and the Senate in your preferred accessible format, call 13 23 26.
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